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approvED
Call to Order

Meeting called to order at 2:00 p.m. by Chair, John Rheinberger.

Members Present:
John Rheinberger, Chair

Louise Smallidge, Vice Chair

Jim Levitt, Treasurer




Bob Rosenquist, Secretary




George Weyer, Communications and Outreach
Staff Present:

Jay Riggs




Shari Larkin



Jessica Thiel
Other Agencies:
None
Additions or Deletions to Agenda

One item was added under New Business. Item J, Annual Leave Donation. A motion to approve the revised agenda was made by George Weyer. Seconded by Jim Levitt. Motion carried.
APPROVAL OF CONSENT AGENDA

Items on the Consent Agenda this month are the FY14 BWSR CWF Grants – Green Communities and St. Croix in the amount of $266,130; and the FY16 District Capacity Grant Amendment in the amount of $130,337. A motion to approve the Consent Agenda was made by Louise Smallidge. Seconded by Bob Rosenquist. Motion carried.
APPROVAL OF july 13, 2016 BOARD MEETING MINUTES

A motion to approve the July 13, 2016 minutes was made by Louise Smallidge and seconded by George Weyer. Motion carried.

Treasurer’s Report

Items to note this month are $1,062.14 payable to Frontier Precision, Inc. for an NPEAP expense; $1,700.00 payable to Grain Studio, Inc. for a County PHE – Century College project; $871.00 payable to Minnesota Department of Revenue for 2nd quarter sales tax; $500.00 paid in postage for the in-house meter; $664.00 payable to April Graphics/Perkins Signs for vehicle magnets; $1,600.00 payable to Chisago SWCD for rural assessment staff training; $1,000.00 payable to the Postmaster for postage for our bulk permit; and $1,294.26 payable to Tech Sales for a CLFLWD water monitoring expense. A motion to approve the Treasurer’s Report, subject to audit, was made by Jim Levitt. Seconded by Bob Rosenquist. Motion carried.
Board Committee Reports

Personnel – There are two items later in the agenda.
Budget and Finance – There is one item later in the agenda.
Cost-Share – Nothing to report.
Communications and Outreach – Nothing to report.
AGENCY PARTNER REPORTS

Washington County – Jay is meeting with the County regarding the additional FY17 BWSR funding.
NRCS – Nothing to report.
BWSR – Nothing to report.
MCD – The next meeting will be August 31st.
Watersheds – Jim Levitt attended the SWWD CAC meeting. The biggest topic of discussion was the buffer law.
MASWCD – Nothing to report.
EMPLOYEE REPORTS/PRESENTATIONS/INFORMATIONAL ITEMS

a. Newspaper Articles and Other WCD Outreach – A 3-ring binder of the past month’s newspaper articles is available for the Board to look through if they wish.
b. NEMO Workshop on the Water – September 14, 2016

c. Presentation – Groundwater Observation Well Monitoring – Jessica Thiel
Old Business

a. Building Operations and Vehicles – A copy of the loan application for a new vehicle was included in the packet. Approval was requested for Jay to sign the application. A motion was made by George Weyer giving Jay approval to sign the loan application. Louise Smallidge seconded the motion. Motion carried.
b. Buffer Program Update – The Buffer Initiative was discussed at the last Water Consortium meeting, including alternative treatment options, enforcement, MS4 exemptions, etc. Outreach letters to affected residents will be sent out soon. As an SWCD, we are responsible for education/outreach and site visits/tracking. The entity responsible for enforcement authority is still being decided by BWSR.
c. County Fair Debriefing – The Water Bar concept in the fair booth this year was well received by the Board. The only comments were having fewer samples in the future, and making the two sides of the booth flow together better. The winners for tree bundles were also selected.
d. BWSR SWCD Capacity Funding FY16 and FY17 – We will be receiving the additional $30,000 in FY16 Capacity Funding, and will discuss the options for those funds at the September board meeting. Jay has received notification from BWSR regarding the payments for FY17, and some additional forms that will be required.
e. Conservation Specialist Position Update – The position was offered to Angela Defenbaugh, and she has accepted. Her start date will be August 29th.
NEW BUSINESS

a. Water Intrusion Repair Proposal – A proposal was included in the packet that had two options for the window leak repair. The cost for option #1 is $3,140.50. The cost for option #2 is $5,450.00. A motion was made by Bob Rosenquist to approve hiring George Siegfried Construction Company, with authority up to $6,000.00. George Weyer seconded the motion. Motion carried.
b. MCIT Dividend – Our 2016 Dividend from MCIT is $6,084.00.
c. Wetland Specialist Position – Due to staffing changes, duties have been switched around, and we will not be hiring a Wetland Specialist at this time. Jay will be assuming the WCA duties, with his Buffer Initiative and Capacity Funding hours being switched over to the Conservation Specialist. A motion was made by Louise Smallidge to approve Jay taking on the WCA duties. George Weyer seconded the motion. Motion carried.
d. 2017 DRAFT Budget – The committee met and discussed the draft 2017 budget. The committee recommends approval of the draft budget. Bob Rosenquist made a motion to approve the 2017 draft budget. George Weyer seconded the motion. Motion carried.
e. FY14 CWF Green Communities Final Payment – Evergreen Homes – In October of 2015, the WCD Staff encumbered up to $1,700.00 for material and installation costs to convert mowed turf to a vegetated swale on the Evergreen Country Homes HOA property at 1725 Kerry Lane Woodbury (project took place behind 1704-1722 Kerry Lane Woodbury). This memo combines both the yellow and blue project originally encumbered separately in this reimbursement request. The vegetated swale project has been installed and eligible costs have totaled $19,772.00. The Green Communities grant covers $5K per pound of TP removal. Ramsey Washington Metro Watershed District awarded 50% funding up to $11,399.22. The HOA pays the remaining amount. A final payment is requested for $1,700.00. A motion was made by George Weyer, seconded by Jim Levitt, to approve a final payment of $1,700.00 for State cost-share contract 14-01 CWF_GC. The district technical representative (Tara Kline) has performed a site inspection, and reviewed project invoices. Applicant will be notified of Board’s decision within 15 days. All members voting yes. Motion carried.
f. Education Reimbursement Request – Mike Isensee would like to pursue a Masters of Public Administration degree at Metropolitan State University. The total current published tuition for this program is $393.00 per credit or $15,720 to complete the degree program. This current request is for reimbursement not to exceed $790.00 (based on an estimated cost of $1,580.00) upon successful completion of 4 credits in the fall semester of 2016. George Weyer made a motion to approve reimbursement for the Fall semester course, upon completion of those courses. Louise Smallidge seconded the motion. Motion carried.
g. Training Requests – Approval is requested for Matt Downing to attend the Upper Midwest Invasive Species Conference in LaCrosse, Wisconsin October 16-19th, at a cost of $250 for conference registration, up to $490 in hotel costs, plus 3 days of staff time and vehicle expense. Approval is requested for Tara Kelly and Tara Kline to attend that conference as well, at an estimated cost of $500 for two registrations and $387 for hotel costs. Tara Kelly would also like to attend the National Land Conservation Conference at a cost of $310 for registration and $30 in transportation costs. Lastly, Erik Anderson requested approval for up to four people to attend the MN Water Resources Conference, at a cost of $980 in registration fees. George Weyer made a motion to approve all of the above training requests. Jim Levitt seconded the motion. Motion carried.
h. FY17 Conservation Partners Legacy Grant Application – The Minnesota Land Trust (MLT) and Washington Conservation District (WCD) would like to apply for Conservation Partners Legacy Grants (CPL). The CPL Grant Program funds conservation projects that restore, enhance, or protect forests, wetlands, prairies, and habitat for fish, game, and wildlife in Minnesota. Funding for the CPL grant program is from the Outdoor Heritage Fund, created by the people of Minnesota. The MN DNR manages the reimbursable program to provide competitive matching grants from $5,000 to $400,000 to local, regional, state and national nonprofit organizations, including government entities. For the Metro Grant Cycle, projects must occur on public lands or waters OR lands protected by a permanent conservation easement. MLT has over 100 conservation easements across Washington County and many are on high quality parcels. MLT and WCD will prioritize the potential projects based on the Top 10 Priority Areas for Washington County in conjunction with the conservation planning work done by WCD. Once the potential projects are identified, grant projects will be determined based on the restoration potential, project costs, and landowner willingness. MLT will likely take on the responsibilities of the “Grantee” and WCD will assist in the application process and for professional services in technical assistance on the grant projects. A motion was made by Jim Levitt, seconded by Louise Smallidge, to approve using WCD staff resources to apply for FY2017 Conservation Parners Legacy grants as outlined. All members voting yes. Motion carried.
i. Conservation Cooperator of the Year – WCD staff had four recommendations for our 2016 Conservation Cooperator of the Year. After reviewing them, George Weyer made a motion to approve nominating Phillip Vierling. Louise Smallidge seconded the motion. Motion carried.
j. Annual Leave Donation – A request was made by Shari Larkin and Matt Downing, to donate 10 hours from each of their annual leave balances to Rebecca, to help cover her time out of the office due to surgery. George Weyer made a motion to approve the request. Louise Smallidge seconded the motion. Motion carried.
AGENDA ITEMS FOR NEXT MEETING

The Fall tour will be scheduled for November.

George Weyer moved to adjourn the public meeting. Jim Levitt seconded the motion. Meeting adjourned at 2:55 p.m. The next scheduled meeting is September 14, 2016 at 2:00p.m.
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